MONROE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH
March 8, 2017

Eileen Ferguson, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Monroe Township Board of Health to order. Notice of the
meeting was given pursuant to the provisions of the Open Public Meeting Act. Written notice was sent to two
newspapers, the Gloucester County Times and the Sentinel. A copy of the written notice was given to the Township
Clerk and posted on the bulletin board.

Salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL

Member Present Excused Absent
Eileen Ferguson
Rene Pandola

David Scales

Jerry Conte

Barbara Chamberlain
Jennifer Toal

William McCool X

XX XXX

Dan Kozak X
Victoria (Vicki) Taylor-Machulsky X
Cncl. Marvin Dilks X

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Barbara made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 2017 Meeting of the Monroe Township Board
of Health. The motion was seconded by Dave and approved by all members.

CASH SETTLEMENT REPORT:
Eileen reported the cash settlement for September was $2515.11.

REPORTS:

VICKI MACHULSKY:

Vicki gave everyone correspondence between herself and Wendy Carey of the Gloucester County Department
of Health about the Ordinance passed in Washington Township prohibiting the sale of pets from puppy mill type
facilities. This caused their only puppy store “The Puppy Stop” to close as a purebred puppy store but now
operates as a Rescue facility for the sale/adoption of dogs. The members present discussed this and if they
were interested in moving something forward like this in Monroe Township and they all agreed that they would
not, and that they would not look to pass any ordinance like this and cause the Village Pet Shop in the Amish
market to close.

Vicki then went over a correspondence from Mark Tourscher from Gloucester County that said a resident at 498
Coles Mill Road (Ann Grabowski) had retrieved seven cats from Animal Control and already had 11,not including
an already 11 on the property but possibly more. There was a discussion about the situation, and the members

discussed the situation and said that they would refer this to the Zoning Office in the case that this may become
a shelter and she would need approvals for that.

DAN KOZAK:
Dan had nothing to report.

COUNCILMAN MARVIN DILKS:
Cncl. Dilks was not present.

JENNIFER TOAL:
Jen had nothing to report.



RENE PANDOLA:

Rene asked if the property at 322 and New St (Rizzo) had permits for his buildings and Dan said that yes he does, and
he is sure because he called it into the office out on the road one day and the Construction Office verified that permits
were obtained.

WILL McCOOL:
Will was not present.

BARBARA CHAMBERLAIN:
Barbara had nothing to report.

JERRY CONTE:
Jerry was not present to report.

DAVID SCALES:
Dave had nothing to report.

EILEEN FERGUSON:
Eileen had nothing to report.

With no further business to discuss, Eileen asked for a motion to adjourn and Rene made a motion to adjourn the
Monroe Township Board of Health meeting of and it was seconded by Barbara. All were in favor and the meeting was
adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Tara Park
Clerk Transcriber

These minutes are an extract from the meeting that was held on the above date and are not a verbatim account or to
be construed as an official transcript of the proceedings.
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